
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

  
 
 

 

 

This newsletter is published fortnightly, the next on Thursday 7 December 2023 

The next assembly is Friday 24 November at 2pm in the school hall 

End of Year events 
Event Year Date Note Due/Cost 

Helpers Thank you breakfast  Thursday 30 November  
Charity Shield - Teacher vs students  Friday 1 December  
Presentation Day Assembly – 9:00-11:00am  Thursday 7 December 9am in hall 
Carols at school with picnic dinner / Santa Photos  Thursday 7 December  
Year 6 Mini Fete  Friday 8 December  
Year 6 Farewell  Monday 11 December  
Year 6 Excursion to Luna Park  Thursday 12 December  
End of Year Gally Fun Day  Wednesday 13 December  
Movie Day (at school)  Thursday 14 December  
Red Faces  Friday 15 December  
Last day for students  Friday 15 December  

Phone: (02) 4367 7444 

Email: holgate-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au   Web: https://holgate-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 
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TO THINE OWN SELF BE TRUE  

STUDENT GROWTH AND ATTAINMENT / QUALITY EVALUATIVE PRACTICES / COLLABORATIVE INNOVATIVE SYSTEMS 

Class Awards – Academic Achievement Award 
 

K: Poppy W: for drawing detailed pictures and writing simple sentences to demonstrate her 
understanding of texts 

     Maddison M: for working hard to use her phonemes to spell words 

1/2:     Max M: for his enthusiasm in sharing his knowledge about animals with the class 

     Elodie B and Zannah B: for successfully creating written texts using tier 2 and 3 vocabulary  

Mason M: for his enthusiasm and for working extra hard ‘to explain his thinking’ during                              
mathematics     

Yr 3:      Double next week 

4/5: Jasper B: for demonstrating excellent strategies when solving multiplication and division 
problems 
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 Jayda T: for using excellent vocabulary to “show not tell” in narrative writing 

5/6 Sehara P: for using detailed and interesting language to create character descriptions 

 Caitlyn R: for critically applying the order of operations to solve complex problems 

Positive Behaviour Learning Awards (PBL) 
 

K  Sage C: for being strong, safe and respectful during number talks 

1/2: Elsie A: for displaying excellent leadership skills 

            Samuel W: for always having a positive attitude towards new learning 

Yr 3: Double next week 

4/5: Lincoln M: for a positive attitude towards learning 

5/6: Archie M: for his commendable approach to learning 

50 Gallies Award: Sage C; Willow M; Jamie P; Ryder R; Jack M; Quade T; Charlotte B; Heath S; 
Annabelle M; Mason M; Elsie A; Ari E; Toby S; Conor S; Neiko P; Isabella N; Hugo M; Banjo M; Charlie O; 
Angus v-D; Amelia W; Jackson T: Fraser P; Harrison B; Evie B; Jensen S; Penny K: Declan L; Anja M, 
Milla B; 

100 Gallies Award: Nash M; Sophie W; Emily R; Kora M; Ava M; Isabella N; Maike P; Immy R; Finn P; 
Patrick T; Landon D; Liam M; Ivy K; Gigi B; Declan L 

Read and Discover (RAD) Awards 
 

Silver Award (100 Nights): Ava M; Mahdi M; Imogene R; 

Gold Award (150 Nights): Harrison B; Maike P; 

Platinum Award (200 Nights): Zannah B: Liam M; 

Principal’s Address 

 
At this busy end of the school year, we are planning for 2024, whilst still finishing our teaching and learning 
for this year. We are excited about the many end of year events we have planned. Please familiarise yourself 
with our school calendar to ensure you know what is happening over the next couple of weeks. I am 
particularly looking forward to our Carols evening on 7 December. All students will be performing and do not 
forget we have Santa photos available as a school fundraiser. 

A large part of our organisation for 2024 is the determination of class structures, teachers and the location of 
each class based on the students in our school.  

As in previous years, we will have stage-based classes. Depending on specific numbers there may be cross 
stage classes. Class structures are clearly thought out and planned. In a beautiful small school like ours, one 
of the positives is that staff know all students and how they learn. A small school is able to really target in on 
students’ needs and be very individualised in our approach regardless of age or stage of students. We will 
have class structures and teachers out to the community in Week 10. 

One of my favourite aspects of being a principal is when students share their learning with me. This week I 
have had some beautiful readers performing Readers Theatre for me as well as some of our amazing little 



Kindergarten students proudly showing me their writing. Our students here at Holgate really are doing 
amazing things and our teachers are just fabulous!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lisa Wicks 

Administration News 

 
Health News 

As Covid is again circulating in the community we ask that you keep children at home who are exhibiting 
covid like systems. We have Rapid Antigen Tests (RATs) available at the front office to anyone who needs 
more tests. If you email prue.king@det.nsw.edu.au and taryn.bergan@det.nsw.edu.au we are happy to send 
them home with children if you give permission.  

Second Hand Uniform Pool 

As the school year comes to a close many families are sourcing uniforms for next year from our Second Hand 
Uniform Pool. This is run by the P&C. The keys are available to pick up from the office. We will give you the 
key and instructions with the P&C account details.  

If you are donating items could you please ensure that they are clean. We would like to thank Irene Stuart 
who has spent many, many hours this year organising the uniform pool. If you do take items could you please 
hand the plastic bag that clothing is stored in back to the office so that they can be reused. Also, please return 
items that you have looked at back into the correct location as Irene is a volunteer and is very busy adding 
new items without having to clean up after shoppers.  

Coast Shelter Christmas Appeal 

This year Holgate Public Schol will be donating to Coast Shelter. Coast Shelter supports people who are 
homeless, at risk of homelessness or experiencing domestic and family violence. They provide clients with a 
safe place to call home, food and clothing, and access to personal support services. 

There are multiple ways you can get involved this year: 

1. Monetary Donation via Coast Shelter’s Appeal Website Coast Shelter Christmas Appeal 2023 
2. Food Hampers or age-appropriate gifts (please leave all items unwrapped). 
3. Give the gift of dignity with a Gift Card for clients to have choice. 

We will be collecting here at school and any donations can be dropped off at the school office. We need to 
deliver our donations to Coast Shelter by Thursday 14 December to allow their staff and volunteers enough 
time to distribute before Christmas Day. 
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Coast Shelter’s clients have come up with a list of things that they think would be nice to have on Christmas 
Day. These items will be made into food hampers. 

• Juice or sugar free drink 
• Chips, pretzels or popcorn 
• Shortbread 
• Savoury crackers 
• Christmas pudding (traditional or chocolate) 
• Long-life milk 
• Long-life custard 
• Christmas serviettes 
• Christmas lollies and chocolates 
• Tinned fruit – ring pull please 
• Christmas Bon Bons or Crackers 
• Christmas paper plates 
• Spread – peanut butter, jam or Nutella 
• Zooper Doopers or freezable ice blocks 
• Jelly mix 

If you would like to purchase a physical gift or gift card to drop off, please select something from the list which 
has been created from the wish lists of children, young people and men and women currently residing in 
Coast Shelter refuges. The wish lists can be viewed at: 
https://www.coastshelterchristmasappeal.com.au/otherdonationideas 
Thank you in advance for anything you can donate to make this a better Christmas for those doing it tough 
this year. 

School News 
 

Christmas Carols and Picnic Dinner 

Save the date Thursday 7 December for our Christmas Carols and picnic dinner. From 5 – 7 pm Santa family 
photos will be available. More information will follow soon. 

Stage 3 Canberra Excursion – PACER Rebate 

Students from our school have recently undertaken a tour of the national capital. Students were given the 
opportunity to participate in a variety of educational programs with a focus on Australia’s history, culture, 
heritage, and democracy.  

The Australian Government recognises the importance of all young Australians being able to visit the national 
capital as part of their Civics and Citizenship education. To assist families in meeting the cost of the excursion 

https://www.coastshelterchristmasappeal.com.au/otherdonationideas


the Australian Government contributed $30 per student under the Parliament and Civics Education Rebate 
program towards those costs. The rebate is paid directly to the school upon completion of the excursion.  

 

P&C News 

 
After many months, here are the two options for the new sports shirt to replace the current lemon shirt. As 
this has been ongoing since last year we need to finalise this process. The photos below are of Option A as 
we have a sample here at school which can be viewed in the office. An email went home on Tuesday to all 
families. Thank you to the many parents who have replied. If you haven’t replied yet please email today 
Thursday 23 November to prue.king@det.nsw.edu.au and in Subject please type: Uniform - A, B or Either. 
Results will be collated tomorrow, Friday 24 November and Lowes will be notified to start production. We 
have been advised that shirts will be ready for Term 2 2024. 
 
Thank you, Holgate Public School P&C 
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